
Newsletter #6 - Te Pānui o te kura o Rāwhiti:  17 May 2019 
E ara ake ana i te ūruhi 

Rising Above The Ordinary 

 
MAY 
21st Zones Cross Country 
21st BOT meeting, 6.30pm 
24th Junior Assembly 
24th BOT election nominations 
 close 
27-31 Samoan Language Week 
29th Strike Day 
29th Out of zone enrolments close 
31st Whole School Assembly 
 
JUNE 
3rd School closed—Queens  
 Birthday 
19th Wig Wednesday 
20th PTA meeting 
26th BOT meeting 
 
JULY 
2nd Dancing Like The Stars 
 Performance, 6pm, Isaac 
 Theatre Royal 
5th Last day of term 

 
From The Principal -  Te Pū kāea a te Tumuaki 
 
Kia ora koutou 
 
Wasn’t the weather kind to us on Monday afternoon for our 
Year 4-8 Cross Country? After a very stormy night it was great 
to see so many of our children getting out in the sunshine and 
giving the race a go. Thanks to Andrew Redmond and all of his 
helpers from the Year 7/8 team for their superb organisation. 
At events like this we really see our senior students step up 
and show their support for younger students who are trying 
their very best. 
 
Today we farewell Lauren Yaxley as she leaves us to take up a 
teaching position at Te Waka Unua School. Lauren started with 
us as a beginning teacher the year we opened, and we are  
really proud of the skilled and confident educator she has  
become. Karl Donaldson-Kahi, who is already well known to 
the children, will be teaching in Ata Hapara through to the end 
of the school year.  
 
Earlier in the week we said a sad goodbye to George Patterson, 
who has been our part time grounds keeper for the past couple 
of years. George stepped in to help us out when we had nothing 
but mud and sand, and did his best to make our place look as 
good as possible. He leaves us at a time when our grounds are 
really taking shape. George recently had a significant birthday – 
and we wish him a long and happy retirement.  
 
 
 

continued on next page ... 
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RESILIENCE     Apatahi     “We Bounce Back” 

 
From The Principal— continued ... 
 

Yesterday we celebrated International Support Staff Day. Our school could not function without our 
large team of amazing teacher aides, office staff and grounds staff. While we are grateful for them 
every day, yesterday we made them a special lunch. We know that this team often work through 
their lunch break to ensure everything here runs smoothly and it is rare to see them all in one place  
together. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We also recently celebrated the 25th work anniversary of one of our wonderful teacher aides – 
Sharyn Brooke.  All 25 of those years have been dedicated to the children of North New Brighton and 
Ra whiti schools, and we loved sharing the occasion with Sharyn and her husband Mike.  
 
Teachers Strike Action—Wednesday 29th May 
I am sure you will have seen in the media this week that primary and secondary school teachers and 
principals have voted to hold a one day strike on Wednesday 29th May.  
 
The key points teachers would like to see addressed are: 
 reduced class sizes so that children get more one-on-one time with their teachers;  
 extra classroom release time so teachers have time to plan and implement effective lessons and 

programmes;  
 a fully funded Special Education Needs Coordinator (SENCO) in each school;  
 a major pay jolt to address teacher recruitment, match other professions that require degrees and 

to retain quality teachers who are leaving in large numbers.  
 

We are very aware that at Ra whiti School the Board of Trustees currently funds three of the above to 
ensure that children here get the best deal possible. For the past 4 years we have kept teacher/student 
ratios (class sizes) at a level that is well below what government funding allows for. While teachers in  

continued on next page ... 
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INTEGRITY     Wairuatanga     “We Stand” 

 
Principals Awards 
Ngā tāonga a te Tumuaki 
 
Rongo mā Tane 
Jaxon B, Luca, Juian W x2, Kera K, Anika C x2, 
Lilian, Lexie, Niko, James P, Noah, Eden, Jaime R, 
Anameka, Stella, Harper, Eva 
 
Ata Hapara 
Tui x2, Amaia x2, Isla, Arihana, Ihaia x4, Nikita 
 
Tangaroa 
Daniel Ellis-Stewart 

 

From The Principal— continued ... 
 
other schools get one hour a week of Classroom Release Time, our teachers are released for a morning 
each fortnight, with the BOT picking up the additional cost. As a school we also benefit from having our 
own fully released SENCO – something we have been able to provide for the past 4 years. However, we 
are very aware that colleagues in other schools do not work under the same conditions, and we are also 
very aware that the current cost of this to the Board of Trustees is simply not sustainable. 
 
As professionals, we find it disheartening that we currently have such an adversarial relationship with 
the government. It’s a demoralising feeling to have to continually justify and prove your skills, your   
value, and your worth over and over again. Not only to the government, but also to the public. 
 
It is now up to the BOT to determine whether the school can provide supervision on May 29th and this 
will be decided at the BOT meeting next week. In the meantime, I suggest you start to make alternative 
plans for this day. 
 
Out of Zone enrolments 
A reminder to those of you who do not live in our school zone but have a child about to turn 5 and start 
school in Term 3, you will need to complete an Out of Zone application for inclusion in the upcoming 
ballot. You have until midday on May 29th to get your applications in to the office. If you need assistance 
accessing the form please contact Kim in the office. 
 
We have one more Board of Trustees meeting before the upcoming elections for parent representatives. 
If you are interested in becoming involved please join us at 6.30pm next Tuesday evening. 
 

Ngā mihi nu nui ki a koutou 
Liz Weir 

 
Strike Day—OSCAR Fun Day, Wed 29th May 
 
Youth Alive are running a fun OSCAR Activity Day 
for any children in Y1-8 while schools are expected 
to be on strike.  They are heading to Orana Park for 
the day (alternative activities if wet weather) and 
costs $35 each (8.30am-3.30pm) plus extension to 
6pm available if needed.  WINZ OSCAR subsidies 
available.  Refund if strike is cancelled. 
 
Sign up at https//yat.aimyplus.com and choose 
“Special Day” option. 

https/yat.aimyplus.com
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SUCCESS     Angitu     “We Achieve” 

 
Board of Trustee Elections 
Nominations are invited for the 
election of five parent representa-
tives to the Board of Trustees 
(BOT).  A nomination form was posted home last 
week.  Please contact the office if you didn’t receive 
one.   
 
Nominations close at 12noon on the 24th of May.  
The voting roll is open for inspection at the school 
office and can be viewed during office hours.  There 
will also be a list of candidate names on the wall of 
the office.   
 
The poll closes at 12noon on the 7th of June 2019. 

 
Pink Shirt Day 
Here are some fine examples of our Pink Shirt 
wearers today. 

 

Rāwhiti Policy Review—Term 2  

Each term, board members, staff, and/
or parents are asked to review and 
comment on specific policy.  
 

This term the two policies that are being   
reviewed are: 

1. Emergency Planning and Procedures 
2. Curriculum and Student Achievement 

 
(Please note:  Lockdown procedures are not includ-
ed for security reasons.  These can be viewed as 
part of our evacuation booklets which are in all the 
classrooms.) 
 

To read and review policies online, please log on to 
the SchoolsDocs website: 
http://rawhiti.schooldocs.co.nz/ 
User name ‘Rawhiti’, password ‘East’ or see Kim in 
the office for a hard copy. 
 
Click on each policy up for review, read through 
them, then click on the red UNDER REVIEW button 
and leave your comments.   
 
Feedback is due by the end of each term. 
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EMPATHY   Manaakitanga   “We Care” 

 
School Accounts 
 
School accounts are being sent home today.  We thank you for your support in contrib-
uting towards your child’s school activities. 
 

You are welcome to make small weekly payments if this is more manageable for you and your family.  
The school office has eftpos available or you may find internet banking more convenient.  Please put 
your child’s name as your reference:  Bank account: 12-3240-0211804-01. 
 
Winter Sports 
If your child signed up for winter sport, the cost of $40 has been added to your account.  Payment is 
due in full by Thursday 30th May. 
 
Technicraft Activity Fees 
Technicraft costs for 2019 are $18.75 per term or $75.00 for the full year. The activity fee covers the 
cost of materials used by your child for the items they make at Technicraft on Thursday when they 
attend the Linwood College Technology Centre.  The cost of the bus transport to Technicraft is fund-
ed by the Ministry of Education. The buses leave school at 8.30am so please make sure your child is 
at school early on a Thursday. 
 
Mindful Mover Sessions for All Students in 2019 
We have had the team from Mindful Mover, Erica and Johanna, teaching us how to bring mindfulness 
routines into the school day for student and teacher wellbeing.  We will be heavily subsidising this 
but asking you to contribute just $2.50 per term, or $10 for the full year. Sessions are underway, so 
remember to ask your child how this is going. 
 
Maths Whizz - Tāwhirimatea students 
This year our Ta whirimatea students will be participating in Maths Whizz.  This activity cost is $5 per 
term or $20 for the full year.  For more info about this please contact the studio teachers.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions relating to your child’s school activities costs please contact  
Cheryl in the school office. 



Rāwhiti School Newsletter                                                                                                                #7, Term 2 2019 

RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Some snippets from the latest Autumn/Winter Public Health Newsletter) 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – 

Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Some snippets from the 

latest Autumn/Winter  

Public Health Newsletter) 

 

See Kim in the office if 

you would like a comb 

or some product 
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